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Prayer Concerns

Send continued prayers for Rev. Easley's husband and his journey.  His tubes and stints have been
removed and there is another follow-up in 8 weeks.  Please send Rev. Easley a note of support at  -
shawchurch@centurylink.net.

Rev. Kathy Thomas's (Moderator of the Piedmont District Convention) husband was found dead in
Raleigh, NC.  Please keep her and her family in your thoughts and prayers during this difficult time. 
 Please send her a note of support and prayer at  - pastorkjtg21@gmail.com.  
We are the Body of Christ together and during these moments, knowing we are not alone is essential.  

Rev. Crawford Harmon passed away on February 7, 2023.  He was 90 years old.  A memorial service
was held Saturday, June 24, 2023 at Macedonia Christian Church in Orange, VA.  Crawford served in
churches in Danbury, CT and Gordonsville, VA.  He is survived by his wife of 61 years, Liz, and their
two sons, Robert and Daniel and their families.

Rev. Marilyn Taylor passed away on May 26, 2023 at The Summit Health & Rehabilitation Center in
Lynchburg.  She graduated from Hiram College in Ohio and received two degrees, Master of Religious
Education and Doctor of Ministry - from Lexington Theological Seminary in Lexington, Kentucky.  In
1979 she was Ordained to the Christian Ministry and in 1980 was called as Associate Minister of First
Christian Church in Winston-Salem, North Carolina.  In 1987 she moved to Lynchburg, where she
became Associate Regional Minister for the Christian Church (DOC) in Virginia.  She served in that
position for more than 15 years.  She was a life-long member of the Disciples of Christ and belonged
to First Christian Church in Lynchburg.

Retirement of Rev. Tommy Wilcockson from Zion Christian Church in Beaverdam.   In part, these are
his departing words," June 25th will be my last Sunday at Zion.  This is a truly bittersweet time in our
lives.  On one hand, we are looking forward to retirement - but on the other, it is a hard thing to step
away from such a wonderful congregation.  It was 10 years ago that I was called as interim pastor at
Zion, while the church's search committee continued to seek out God's minister for the church.  A few
months later, we came to the joint realization that, in spite of the challenges of meeting ministry needs
while working another full-time job, we were a fit for each other and that God had clearly put us
together.  

Retirements are major transitions in life full of joy and grief...send Rev. Wilcockson a note of support at
tommyzioncc@gmail.com.  Together we are stronger!



DOCTALKS Video Series on "Who are we as Disciples of Christ?"  

I have begun a new series of DOCTALKs that will focus on who we are as Disciples.  As I travel around I
find that we too often don't know our history or identity...we are not neutral or even NON-
Denominational...We have a very difficult and messy ministry that was inspired by the LIFE OF CHRIST.  
Our founders believed that human beings (like all of us) are prone to isolation and a desire to establish
rules/ doctrines/beliefs that, though created out of faithfulness, have caused great division in the Body
of Christ.  Just look at the amount of churches in your own community.  Each church believes it has the
only right answer.  Disciples are different - we really are!  Take a listen to this first one and plan to
catch the next episode when it arrives....https://youtu.be/ZoYZVyiNM5s
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FREE TO ALL CLERGY - Spiritual Rest Housing Accommodations at Craig Springs - A Gift to all
Disciples Clergy in Virginia!

In recent months/years, the property team and many volunteers have focused on the remodeling of
Oak Lodge at Craig Springs Conference and Retreat Center.  There is now a year-round apartment
available for all clergy to get away for rest or study.  This area contains a kitchen/living room for
preparing your own food and two bedrooms with private bathrooms.  ***These spaces are available
during non-camp season, but other spaces can be arranged even throughout the summer.  Send an
email to Ron Schwarz at admin@craigsprings.org for further information and reservation.  Please take
time to rest so that you can care of those in your ministry orbit!

Two Churches Vote to Call New Pastors:

First Christian Church, Lynchburg, voted to call Rev. Jarret Banks

Boones Mill Christian Church, Boones Mill, voted to call Rev. Jordan Smith-Arrington.

Grant Request Funds Available:  

Please consider applying for a grant to help your ministry.  The Administrative Council will
review all requests during their every other month meetings.  Dream Disciples Dream!

( Anti-Racism actions and events, New Church Exploration Grants and the newly established
Ministry Dream Seed Grants made possible through sale of the Summit)

Apply now at:  https://forms.gle/6Uqqi2atPrLyMModA



First Christian Church Hampton Dream Fund Grant
Submitted by Debbie Ott

On November 18, 2022, I arrived at church to find 2 U-Haul trucks and a HELP van in our back
parking lot.  It was move-in day for HELP, an organization that works with the unsheltered in
our area.  Within a few hours that day, our classrooms were set up with sleeping mats and
blankets.  Food was stocked in our freezers and non-perishables filled our meeting space. 
 Roughly 8 hours later we opened our doors to our unsheltered guests for the first time.

No one, aside from God himself, could have known what the next 100 days and nights would
look like.  At the time, we were walking into unchartered territory, fueled by the simple desire
to be a blessing.  Boy, did God open our eyes.  Here we thought we were being a blessing, but
in reality, we were the ones being blessed.  Over the course of the next few days and weeks,
several of our guests became friends.  Familiar smiles when our church ladies prepared for the
unsheltered on Wednesday mornings.  Familiar smiles in our Worship Services.  Familiar voices
holding bible study in the fellowship hall and one familiar voice that sang like an angel echoing
down our hallway.

The guests we most connected with were African American men. Many volunteered with HELP
and stayed at our church 24 hours a day, to cook and do laundry for the other guests. For
them specifically, First Christian was home, and we were family.

One Sunday morning, I will never forget, I offered an invitation to discipleship. (As I knew one
of our guests wanted to join our congregation.) Imagine my surprise when he came forward
along with four other unsheltered men. A few weeks later another guest joined, as well as his
teenage son, whom I later had the privilege of baptizing. These men have been such a blessing
to our congregation. They have volunteered to update our landscaping, cut the grass,
redesigned flowerbeds, and taken out bushes so everyone can see our sign. They jump in
when we have church meals, taking over the cooking and the cleanup. And recently when we
held a neighborhood event, they showed up before they went to work, to do the heavy living
so our older men didn't have to do it.

Thanks to their insight we now have a room in our building where anyone unsheltered who
gets a housing voucher can come pick out furniture and household items, to make their new
house a home. We have been able to restart our community feeding ministry "The Welcome
Table," as one of our new members spearheaded the initiative to bring organizations
throughout the community to support our church in this ministry.

As a congregation we have learned a lot and have taken huge leaps. In just a few days, our
congregation will vote to make one of our new "unsheltered" members a deacon. We offered
coaching sessions to prepare our guests for success when the shelter closed. We partnered
with an exchange club to obtain 100 backpacks filled with tents, sleeping bags, blankets, hats,
socks, pots, pans and other survival essentials. (Those were handed out to every guest on the
day the shelter closed.) We are already in discussion about one day turning one of our many
bathrooms into a shower room, as well as brainstorming about new ministries to engage in, to
support this population within our community.

It is exciting to share that First Christian held the most successful sheltering partnership last
year that HELP has ever seen and we are already in conversation about becoming a shelter
next fall. It is with gratitude that we receive the new ministry grant. We are eager to see where
God will next lead us in our ministries with the unsheltered in our community.



First Christian Church Hampton Dream Fund Grant

General Assembly 2023

Mark your calendars and start making plans - the 2023 General Assembly "The Kingdom of God
Within Us, Among Us" will be held in Louisville, KY, July 29 - August 1.  Engage in the dynamic
discernment of the church, gather for energizing worship and deepen your faith with bible study
and workshops.  

Register here:  https://ga.disciples.org/



Clergy Retreat at Eagle Eyrie, September 24-26, 2023

Clergy - please come, rest, relax and renew.

Congregations - please treat this as a gift for your ministers to keep them physically,
mentally and spiritually healthy in order that they can take care of their congregations.
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/19FS6mbG1GNdgZ9jdDTCsNmZJ0w6OiVoR/view

Virginia Camping Ministry Opens Up Registrations

This year we have camps that take place at Craig Springs, University of Lynchburg and other
locations.  There are camps for youth and adults.  We are expanding our camping ministry
because a positive Spiritual/Camp experience is a good thing for all of us!  Check out the
online registration page here.....keep checking back as we are continuing to add new camps.

https://www.ccinva.org/virginiacampingministry
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Regional Mission Trip being added to Virginia Camping Ministry Opportunities
(for both youth and adults)

July 4 - 8
Western Kentucky Tornado Rebuild

Looking for a way to make a difference and get members in your congregation excited about how
church can really make a difference in the world?  The Christian Church in Virginia (Disciples of
Christ) is adding a mission trip to the 2023 camp schedule.  Participants will do tornado relief work in
Western Kentucky from July 4 - 8.  The group will stay at First Christian Church, Princeton, KY. 
 CrossRoads Missions will provide most of our meals.  The lodging and meals are provided by
generous donors.  This is open to middle school students (rising 6th graders or at least 11 years old),
high school students and adults of any age.  The participants need to have the ability to go up and
down stairs to the bunk rooms and work outside during hot and humid days.  Those over 16 years of
age will build homes with Habitat for Humanity in Dawson Springs, KY and those 11 years of age to 15
years of age and their chaperones will do other tornado recovery work and community development
work.  The cost is $100.00 if you ride in the van, $50.00 if you provide your own transportation. 
 Additional costs will be lunch on the way and on the way back and ice cream and other snacks.  You
can register through the Craig Springs camp portal.  For more information, contact Rev. Dr. Jonathan
Webster at jonathanwebsterbcc@gmail.com or 270-963-8527.

You can register for this camp on the Virginia Camp Ministry page: 
 https://www.ccinva.org/virginiacampingministry.  

Here is a video about where and why we are headed to Western Kentucky to help our sisters and
brothers and show how CHURCH can make a difference!
https://vimeo.com/693227008
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SAVE THE DATE!



PIEDMONT DISTRICT CONVENTION
AUGUST 3 - 5, 2023



NEW COLLEGE INSTITUTE

191 FAYETTE STREET, MARTINSVILLE, VA  24112

Greetings in the Name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ,

The 141st Session of the Piedmont District Convention that will be held August 3, 2023 to
August 5, 2023, each day beginning at 9:00 am to 3:00 pm. There will be no night services nor
Sunday service this year. There is a change in venue. The convention will be held at the New
College Institute, 191 Fayette Street, Martinsville, VA 24112.

The Theme: Servants of the Master, Don’t Quit in Hard Times - (Keep Your Fire Burning).
Scripture: Romans 12:11 & 12 (MSG).

Continental Breakfast and Boxed Lunches will be provided on Thursday and Friday.

Saturday Lunch will be held at the Fieldale Park, 188 Field Avenue, Fieldale, VA 24089.

These Hotels are recommended for the Convention:

Hampton Inn Martinsville, 50 Hampton Drive, Collinsville, VA (276) 647-4700
Hampton Inn Eden, 724 S. Van Buren Rd, Eden, NC (336) 627-1111

Convention 2023 will focus on training and workshops that are guided by scripture and God’s
Holy Word, The Bible, for The Body of Christ. Please encourage all congregants to attend.
Worship Services are scheduled to be held Thursday - Friday from 2:00 - 3:00 pm, Saturday 12
noonday to 1:00 pm. The Disciple Men will be in charge of Worship on Thursday, August 3rd.
The Youth will be in charge of Worship on Friday, August 4th. The Disciple Women’s Ministry
will be in charge of Worship on Saturday, August 5th.

Registration Fees are as follows: Adults Early Bird $80 until Jul 7, 2023 after 7/7 $100.
Youth will be half price at $40.

Note: The cost of continental breakfast and lunch will be included in the registration fee.

To Register please contact Deacon Mildred Preston (276) 638-7011, Rev. Kara Fleurizard (336)
986-8115, Pastor Kathy Thomas (276) 692-5350 or email pdc141session@gmail.com

Yours in Christ,

Pastor Rev. Kathy Thomas -Grant, Moderator PDC
Rev. Kara Fleurizard, Moderator-Elect PDC
Rev. Dr. Tijuana Hayes, Assistant Secretary PDC



Schedule

9:00-9:30 am Thursday - Saturday Registration & Continental Breakfast

Thursday
9:30-12:00        Groups
12:00-12:30      Lunch
12:30-12:40      Bathroom Breaks
12:40 - 2:00      Mental Health
2:00 - 3:00        Worship (Disciple Men’s Ministry)

Friday
9:30 - 12:00      Groups
12:00 - 12:00    Lunch
12:30 - 12:40     Bathroom Breaks
12:40 - 2:00      Mental Health
2:00 - 3:00        Worship (Christian Youth Fellowship)

Saturday
9:30 - 10:30      Business Mtg
10:30 - 11:00    Breakout Groups
11:00 - 12:00    Presentations
12:00 - 1:00      Noon Worship (Disciple Women’s Ministry)
1:00 - 1:15         Closing Communion Service
1:15 -                   Head to Fieldale Park for Convention Celebration!

Classes and Facilitators:
1. Armor-bearer / Ushers                                       Rev. Dr. Tijuana B. Hayes
2. Disciple Men                                                          Rev. Dr. Kenneth Davis
3. Elders/Deacons/Trustees/Communion        Rev. Dr. McHenry
4. Music/Worship Leaders                                     Bro. Jarrett Hagwood
5. Pastors/Ministers/Clergy/Spouses                Rev. Dr. Bill Lee & Rev. Kenny Hooker
6. Finances                                                                 Rev. Merinda Easley
7. Disciple Women’s Ministry                               Sister Wanda Redd
8. Mental Health - Burnout                                   Rev. Dr. Montenique Finney

All Presidents and/or Chairs of these groups are asked to use opportunities to speak and talk about 
needs, necessities, reflections, and give final words to their members. Saturday 10:30 - 11:00 is
specifically set aside for final words of encouragement from the Leadership Heads.



To register for the ARPR training, go to  https://www.ccinva.org/arpr





To register go to www.ccinva.org














